
The Police Department has a 2002 enclosed trailer that has been used for command operations in the 

past.  The trailer has gone unused for the majority of the time in the past 5 years.  The Police 

Department will be transferring the trailer to the Dalton Parks and Recreation Department for them to 

use.  The VIN for the trailer is 4FPWB20232G061283.   

 

 

 

The Police Department will be transferring two unused Police Interceptor sedans to the Northwest 

Georgia College and Career Academy Law Enforcement Program.  This is a program of the Whitfield 

County School system and gives high school students a chance to experience law enforcement and 

receive training in the field.  These two vehicles are currently retired and not in use.  City attorney has 

reviewed the attached agreement and verified the ability to transfer the vehicles within Ga Law. 


